The October 4, 2022 regular meeting of the Cogan House Township Board of Supervisors was called to
order at 7:00 PM by Chairman Howard Fry with Supervisor Lori Douglass and Supervisor Daniel Roupp in
attendance. There were approximately 15 residents attending the meeting. Pledge of allegiance was
given with Public Comment following. Dave L. asked about the orange paint on the trees on old Rt 184
which was actually SR4010 and now is T853. Dave thought there were some nice trees there yet and
why needed cut, he also asked what the ROW is and Supervisor Roupp stated the ROW is 33 ft. from
center of road on each side and the orange paint is for the tree bid for the repair of T853 (turnback road
from state) road. Residents were asking when the state will be painting SR 184 which was tar & chipped
recently. The Supervisors had not heard a date yet. Nick S. from Trout Run Volunteer Fire advised that
the box cards were changed on September 1%. They have 3 full time employees for ambulance and 2
part time employees it would be great if they had 4 to 5 it would work better on the shifts. He also
advised that volunteers from other areas have been doing ride along. Gamble is looking to come aboard
but Nick advised that until the Township is ready to make their decision they would respond with the
ambulance. Chairman Fry advised he would like to see some additional numbers before making a
decision. Nick advised that Medicare pays $160 and Medicaid pays 100% for accident.

Correspondence the Township received notice of the 2023 Liquid Fuel Allocation will be $104,389.83
and the Turnback allocation remains the same as $22,840.00. The Township also received the Fire Relief
Allocation in the amount of $7,560.99 this is divided between Liberty and Morris this year, next year it
will be divided between Morris and Trout Run. Planning & Development advised of traffic restrictions for
the bridge over Pine Creek to Cedar Run for Tuesday October 4 and Wednesday October 5, 2022.
EMA/HAZARDOUS MITIGATION: Nothing from Janice but she is waiting to hear from Chuck Obrien about
what is needed from her and discuss the plan with him. Chairman Fry stated he will get in touch with
him.

Road Master Report: Supervisor Roupp stated they had been cutting brush along T853 CHR, fixing pot
holes on Green Goose. Supervisor Roupp spoke with Lester from Range about putting down DSA on
Green Goose due to the heavy truck traffic with Range. That is under the process and review with the
company. The bids for the tree cutting will be opened on October 28" and when cutting starts Cogan
House Road may be closed in certain sections while they work.

Old Business was Trout Run Fire Company and was discussed in public comment.

New Business was a pavilion rental for Mullins on October 8, 2022.

Letter of Intents were from Beech Resources will apply for gas well permits Douglas Kinley Cogan
Station, Delta Well site Daugherty’s Run Road. Repsol Oil & Gas, gas well permit for Bear Claw (08-740)
well pad Mcintyre Township.

Motion made by Supervisor Roupp to adjourn the meeting at 8:00 PM Supervisor Douglass seconded
voted 3 -0 MC.
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